LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD
DECEMBER 13, 1995

The meeting was called to order by President Overmyer. Minutes
of the last meeting were approved.

In attendance were Josie, Karen, Orville, Anne, Lydia and
Howard.

Entertainment secured so far is:Monarch Mountain Boys-Friday
and Saturday-$1200.00, OMSI-4 days, we will provide motel
and meals-$2200.00, Blacksmith-3 days-$1275.00 plus camping
Sspace. Karen-You did great!!!

A letter from the Goat Supt. has been received telling us

she will need at least 17 more pens for the next Fair. The

FFA advisor in Odessa has volunteered his group to build these
pens. They will have $350.00 to buy material to build the

pens. The Rabbit Dept. will move back to their original building
which has been housing the Dogs. This will make more room

for the goats in their barn.

Karen is writing a letter to the Commissioners asking permission
to serve alcohol on the Fairgrounds in a designated area.

Discussion was held about the dogs that perform and the vehicles
that drive them on the grounds. There is no need for the

dogs to be driven on the grounds and one vehicle only will

be used to drive the obstacle equipment on the grounds.

Superintendents for sheep and swine was discussed. Josie
will make some calls.

Amy Schroeder was elected Vice-President.

In the spring several electrical problems need to be fixed
for the concession and RV parking outlets.

Discussed renaming the This n That building because that name
just does not fit. The new name will be Commercial Etc. building.

Committees for 1996 were assigned.
Anne Filion, Secretary

NEXT MEETING--Wednesday February 21 at 7:00PM



